Jesus was transfigured

before them

Announced Masses

St. James Parish, Seaforth

W F 00	0. 7	Adamstic most the Diseased Community
WED. FEB 28	6 - 7 pm	Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
	7:00 pm	Intentions of Ferg & Anne Kelly - a Parishioner
		Intentions of Rob DeJong - Keith & Rita Kelly
	- · -	Intentions of Jim & Anne Sills - Don & Lindsay Sills and family
Fri. Mar 2	9:15 am	Frank Nigh - Rita Moylan
		Margaret Shea - the family
		Mass of Thanksgiving - Rose Ann Simonsen
	3:00 pm	STATIONS OF THE CROSS
SAT. MAR 3	9:00 am	Praying the Rosary
	9:30 am	For world peace and healing
		Dominic Murray (15th Anniv) - Ronald and family
		Adam Thompson - Tim & Yvonne Devereaux and family
	<u>5:00 pm</u>	St. James Parish Family
Sun. Mar 4	<u>9:00 am</u>	St. James Parish Family
Sun. Mar 4	<u>9:00 am</u>	St. James Parish Family St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin
Sun. Mar 4 Tues. Feb 27	9:00 am 9:15 am	Past Giro
		St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin Neil Schoonderwoerd - the Schoonderwoerd's
		St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin Neil Schoonderwoerd - the Schoonderwoerd's Greg Sullivan - Kevin & Jan O'Rourke
		St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin Neil Schoonderwoerd - the Schoonderwoerd's
TUES. FEB 27	9:15 am	St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin Neil Schoonderwoerd - the Schoonderwoerd's Greg Sullivan - Kevin & Jan O'Rourke Dave Poweska - the Van Miltenburg family Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
TUES. FEB 27	9:15 am 6 - 7 pm	St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin Neil Schoonderwoerd - the Schoonderwoerd's Greg Sullivan - Kevin & Jan O'Rourke Dave Poweska - the Van Miltenburg family Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament Intentions of Terry & Judy McCarthy's family - Carol Ryan
TUES. FEB 27	9:15 am 6 - 7 pm	St. Patrick's Parish, Dublin Neil Schoonderwoerd - the Schoonderwoerd's Greg Sullivan - Kevin & Jan O'Rourke Dave Poweska - the Van Miltenburg family Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament

COLD AND FLU SEASON...



UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE at St. Patrick's and St. James we will only be receiving communion under one species (Body of Christ).

OFFERTORY COLLECTION...



February 18, 2018: SEAFORTH: Reg. env. \$1,708.00, loose \$12.00, Building Fund \$90.00, Initial offering \$5.00, Thanksgiving Appeal \$250.00. Thank you

for your support!

<u>**DUBLIN**</u>: Reg. envelopes \$1,280.00, loose \$97.75, Building Fund \$140.00, Thanksgiving Appeal \$20.00. *Thank you for your support!*

FAST + PRAY + SHARE + FAST + PRAY

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL NEWS...

at the next meeting of our Parish Pastoral Council we will be discussing the Sunday mass times. As you are aware at present we are rotating the mass times every six months. The proposal is to end this practice and have a consistent Sunday mass schedule that does not change for example; Saturday evening 5 PM at Seaforth, 9 AM Seaforth and 11 AM Dublin. If you support or have any questions or concerns about this proposal, please take the time to contact one of the Parish Pastoral Council members so that they can bring your support or concerns to the Council meeting. Our next meeting is March 1, 2018.

The members of the PPC are as follows:

Mary Helen Van Loon Deb McCarthy Karen Doyle Christine Mills Mary Blake Lindsay Sills Melita Cronin

A NOTE OF THANKS...

We would like to extend a sincere thank you to everyone who helped out with the Marriage Preparation Course held February 9-11. We had 12 amazing young couples take part and their response to the course was an overwhelmingly positive one. We are grateful to the Kinkora and Mitchell CWL's and the youth for helping in the kitchen throughout the weekend. Thank you to the many people who donated baking & other food items. A Big Thanks go to Wilma Kolkman & Kathleen vonEuw for organizing help from both the parish and St. Michael's High School. Thank you to all the spiritual sponsor couples who supported an individual engaged couple with prayer. To all the speakers who shared their lives so honestly with all of us - you are the essence of what makes this weekend work! We want to thank Tanya Terpstra who was responsible for all the food for the weekend - you are such a gift to this ministry. Thank you to Sharon Walsh for her tech support throughout the weekend, to Steve Hulshof for all his help at the hall, and to Linda Hulshof who did a beautiful job of decorating the church. Thank you also to Father Ben and the choir for making the celebration of Holy Mass for the Sanctity of Marriage Sunday so beautiful. Finally, thank you to all the parishioners at St. Patrick's/St. Vincent de Paul and St. James/St. Patrick's, Dublin who lifted up this ministry in prayer - we are deeply grateful. May God bless you! Jim & Carla-Mae Nyenhuis and Chris & Barb Runstedler

Canadian Catholic Organization for Development and Peace (CCODP) SHARE LENT CAMPAIGN

CCODP is the development arm of the Canadian Conference of Catholic Bishops. It is through this campaign and your generosity that CCODP, on behalf of Catholics across Canada, contributes to projects that alleviate poverty in developing countries and offers educational opportunities to Catholics here at home. The theme of the 2018 campaign is Together for Peace. It is about 'knocking down walls to build bridges' through "dialogue".

As your Bishop, I ask that you generously donate to the Share Lent Campaign in your parish in order that CCODP can continue to support projects that will better the lives of people in different parts of the world. This year, I also invite you to consider becoming a year-round contributor to the work of CCODP by pledging a monthly contribution. Those who wish to learn more about the 2018 campaign and Share Year-Round monthly giving can visit the CCODP website at www.devp.org/shareyearround.

Most Rev. Ronald P. Fabbro, C.S.B; Bishop of London

THANK YOU

I'd like to thank all who helped out with our **Family Day Celebration**. Firstly, Fr Clare for his support. The K of C, both CWL's, PPC, Cheryl Ann for directing the choir, Rhonda Nolan for overseeing set up, Helen Van Bakel for organizing the face painting. I'd also like to thank all the people who showed up for the choir. It was packed AND many teens showed up to sing as well. I would like to thank the teens who did the face painting, who also helped with setting up and taking down afterwards. We had many hands helping with set up and take down. Finally I would like to thank all who participated. It was a great celebration of who we are as parish family.

Karen Doyle - CYM

ST. PATRICK'S CWL MEETING...

Just a reminder that St. Patrick's CWL will hold a general meeting on **Wednesday**, **March 7th at 7 p.m.** We encourage all members to attend as we organize our calendar of events for the spring, deal with the upcoming Diocesan elections and Convention, and discuss our future as a council. We need the input and participation of all our members as we move forward. More details will follow in next week's bulletin. We hope to see many of you at the meeting.

HIGH SCHOOL MINISTRY

Please get your Steubenville down payment in soon. We now have 12 spots left. Our next high school night is March 5. We are playing road hockey and we will be talking about how our new project is progressing with Seaforth Manor. *Karen Doyle - CYM* Please check out our <u>Facebook page</u>: St Patrick's Dublin / St James Seaforth Youth Ministry

CHOIRS

We are starting a junior choir. Ages JK to grade 6. The first junior choir Mass is March 18, 11:00 a.m. St. Patrick's Church. We still need some volunteers from St. James. Please contact me for more information. I will be sending a letter home this week through the schools. Thanks to all who are stepping up for this new initiative. *Karen Doyle - CYM*

NEXT YOUTH LED MASS is March 11 9:00 a.m. St. James Seaforth.

CORE TEAM: Mark your calendars for March 26 we will be focusing on Holy Week and the Last words of Christ. St. James 7:30 p.m. *Karen Doyle - CYM*